Extension of Corrections Software Solutions Probation Tracking System Agreement

Probation Director, Ferlisha Rountree, presented the item. Mrs. Rountree stated Probation needs to move to a more permanent software solution, adding the current vendor has offered a contract extension to address the change to the new vendor. Mrs. Rountree stated approval of the letter drafted by the County Attorney will provide for an extension expected to be no more than ninety days at a cost of \$1,448.00 per month. Commissioner Griner made a motion to approve the request as presented, Commissioners Evans and Orenstein second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Pronto Software for Probation Monitoring and Tracking of Probationer Compliance.

Probation Director, Ferlisha Rountree, presented the item. Mrs. Rountree stated Pronto Software is the new software vendor recommended by staff. Mrs. Rountree further stated the vendor requires a one-time set up fee of \$3,500.00 and a monthly fee of \$1,320.00. Vice Chairman Wisenbaker made a motion to approve the request as presented, Commissioner Orenstein second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Agreement from Life Hope Labs for 2019 Lab Services Price List for Drug Test Confirmations and Drug/Alcohol Supplies

Probation Director, Ferlisha Rountree, presented the item. Mrs. Rountree stated while the price list requires approval by the Commission, there will be no cost to Lowndes County. Mrs. Rountree explained probationers are responsible for paying for their own testing. Commissioner Marshall made a motion to approve the price list as presented, Commissioner Griner second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Standard Utility Agreement/Preliminary Engineering Agreement

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item. Mr. Fletcher stated the updated agreement in the amount of \$49,270.00, between Lowndes County and the Georgia Department of Transportation is required for the CR 274/Lake Park Bellville Road project, adding GDOT will bear one-hundred percent of the cost. Commissioner Evans made a motion to approve the agreement as presented, Vice Chairman Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Reports - County Manager

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, announced to the Commission and those in attendance that the Lowndes County Finance Department has received the Distinguished Budget Award from the Government Finance Officer's Association for the thirteenth consecutive year. Finance Director, Stephanie Black, provided the Commission with details related to the information evaluated. Chairman Slaughter and the Commissioners thanked Ms. Black and her staff for their continued excellence in financial reporting.

Citizens Wishing To Be Heard - Please State Your Name and Address

Ed Barr, 2609 Green Meadow Drive, addressed the Commission regarding his support for a new animal shelter and encouraged the Commission to consider factors related to creating a better environment at the shelter for both employees and pets.